Comment on Stage 2 of Screen Australia’s review of operations from
St Kilda Film Festival
There is a large range of initiatives notes as part of the Stage 2 Review. Please note that the following comments from the St Kilda Film Festival address those topics that we have a direct working involvement with - this is not to say that we are emphasising these over the other topics as we see all functions listed in the review as of vital importance to the industry.  

International festival/market presence

The St Kilda Film Festival , along with many other Australian festivals , view such  markets as activities of integral importance  and the feedback from our international festival partners that mount similar  events is that when Australia participates the resultant impact is significant . Through representing Australian short film at market events such as Clermont-Ferrand and Interfilm Berlin we have seen a direct increase in the amount of local films gaining international opportunities. We maintain that Australia's participation in such events and forums is a key way for the local industry to connect with our global counterparts and note that support of such programs is vital for Screen Australia to coordinate, as well as to facilitate and support other industry groups such as festivals to be able to participate and represent Australian talent where possible.

Regional Digital Screen Network

Having completed our first comprehensive regional tour in 2009, we have been able to witness first hand the impact of taking film - and particularly non-mainstream works - into areas that may currently lack easy access. Initiatives such as the Regional Digital Screen Network help support this function and feedback that we have received indicated that there are many more areas which would greatly appreciate the continuation of initiatives such as the Digital Screen trial, as well as increased reach of current regional tours. 

Industry and Cultural Development funding programs

The programs that sit under this banner fund  the St Kilda Film Festival and the National Tour, both of which are growing in popularity and importance in recent years. These funding programs make a crucial  difference in enabling such events as being able to operate in a manner appropriate to their growing relevance and to be of increasing benefit to Australian filmmakers and the industry. Without such funding events like ours would either not operate, or would be hopelessly compromised; unable to involve any programming that would not draw a box office return large enough to fund the event in itself. It is our view that this may well spell  the end of screenings  designed specifically to showcase emerging talent, and a serious threat to the continuance of free or low cost accessible events that provide entry points for future industry practitioners. 
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